



To: All staff, physicians and students

From: Maura McKinnon, Chief Human Resource Officer

Date: May 20, 2021

Re: Travel outside of the Fredericton Area

As many of you are aware, the COVID-19 situation in Fredericton is cause for concern and the Dr. Everett Chalmers Regional Hospital Campus remains in an outbreak situation.

With the long weekend approaching, Horizon and Public Health strongly recommend that physicians, staff and students of the Dr. Everett Chalmers Regional Hospital Campus (including the Dr. Everett Chalmers Regional Hospital, Veterans' Health Unit, Stan Cassidy Centre for Rehabilitation, and the Pavilion) remain in the Fredericton area and, where possible, avoid any non-essential travel outside of the zone. The restriction against travel to other Horizon facilities (with the exception of providing patient care) remains in place.

We remain optimistic that the outbreak will soon be resolved and that operations can return to normal.













